University Policy Committee
July 26, 2011
Present:  C. Locklear, P. Rogers, S. Tronto, G. Vanderpool, P. Simpson, M. Walker, J. Toller, Jo. Chinn, D. Majewski (for N. Mize), D. Payne, P. Gemperline, Y. Newsome (ex-officio), E. Eatman (ex-officio)
I.
Welcome and Approval of Minutes
The meeting began with C. Locklear calling the meeting to order.   C. Locklear introduced two new voting members to the committee, Mary Susan Williams and Josh Martinkovic and one ex-officio member of the committee, Erin. Eatman.  C. Locklear reminded the UPC what the committee was charged by Dr. Ballard to do:

a.
serve as the implementation team for the development of the UPM;

b.
serve as the divisional point person for the development of all PRRs;

c.
generate trust in the process; and

d.
do so without becoming too bureaucratic (exercise common sense).

C. Locklear then discussed the technical glitches with the SharePoint site.  After committee discussion, it was determined that there may need to be a meeting with members of ITCS in order to expedite correcting the problems.

C. Locklear then asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the May 31, 2011 meeting.  John Chinn made the motion; John Durham seconded the motion and the motion passed with no negative votes.
II.
Old Business

A.
Audit Report Update
· S. Tronto reported that the target date for completion of the UPM is December 31, 2014.  Satisfactory progress has been made this year, but there is a lot of work to be done.
· The group discussed the need to establish new transition goals;  S. Tronto recommended the following deadlines;

· Submit transition goals for 2011-12 to E. Eatman by August 26.  She will compile all responses and will send to Internal Audit by the August 31 deadline.

· Submit transition goals for 2012-2014 to E. Eatman by December 16.  She will compile all responses and send to Internal Audit by the December 31 deadline.
· E. Eatman distributed a template that is to be used.  The Faculty Manual and Business Manual are exempt from using the format since they already have detailed matrices.
· C. Locklear introduced “PRR Proposal Form”.  This is the first step of the PRR process.  P. Rogers reiterated that the final step (after vetting & review) is to upload to the SharePoint site.  This PRR Proposal Form should be used as a communication tool and as documentation of the ‘idea’ process.
· There was discussion from the committee regarding both the template for PRRs as well as the PRR Proposal Form.

III.
New Business
· IRFM (Items removed from Faculty Manual) – Once items are approved for removal from the Faculty Manual, M. Walker and D. Payne will follow their protocol and post the files on the UPM website.  They are now noted by an IRFM designation.  E. Eatman distributed an assignment sheet and asked that each divisional representative bring back to this group a recommendation to recommend deletion, recommend relocation or recommending reformatting and updating as a PRR.

· There were four IRFM items that were recommended to be removed from the PRR website:  Tenure; Promotion; Resignation & Reappointment; and Appointment. C. Locklear asked for a motion for deletion.  J. Toller moved for approval; M. Walker seconded the motion and it was approved with no negative votes.  
VI.
Adjournment 

There were no divisional updates.  C. Locklear adjourned the meeting at 12:00 noon.
